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10th CAB takes to the skies as Falcon Peak comes to a close

Fort Drum, NY – North Country residents can get front row seats to a rare show this afternoon, as 10th Combat Aviation Brigade wraps up their Falcon Peak training exercise with a massive movement of aircraft and Soldiers in the skies. Beginning at approximately 1 p.m., a large formation of Black Hawk helicopters will take flight from Fort Drum over areas of Watertown, Sackets Harbor and Clayton.

The unit returned yesterday from Griffiss International Airport in Rome, NY, their home base for this year’s Falcon Peak exercise. While there, they conducted flight operations into the Adirondack Mountain region, training in order to build proficiency as Army Aviators and prepare for future combat. The aviation brigade deploys all over the world and its training must be tough, realistic, and adaptable for any environment.

“We’re incredibly lucky to live in this great North Country community,” said Col. Travis L. McIntosh, commander of the 10th Combat Aviation Brigade, 10th Mountain Division. “The diverse terrain of Northern New York provides ample opportunity for us to safely train our aircrews with minimal impact on the community.”
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